
	
September 8, 2021 
 

Members and Friends of North Bay Lutheran Community Church: 
 
Here is what is happening at our church: 

 
• Saturday September 11th Men’s Bible Study 

• Call Pastor Gary Heltsley for the location 818-434-1804 
 

• Sunday, September 12th - 1:00 Sunday Worship 
• at the Bridge Church 23001 WA-3 Belfair, WA 98528 

 
*RGHT PROJECT UPDATE:  Most recent progress at the church would be the topping of the parking 
lot and the subsequent striping for marking the parking spaces. In addition, the railings for the chancel 
and the stairs have been installed, the kitchen and downstairs bathroom flooring is in. 
Remaining items of significance include installation of the plumbing fixtures, accessories, and stalls in 
the bathrooms, door paint and trim.  The elevator needs final adjustments after some minor trim work, 
and then the contractor can call for inspections and approval.  

 
*OPERATION SHOEBOX:  Operation Christmas Child is a project of Samaritan’s Purse that 
provides local ministry partners around the world with shoeboxes filled with small toys, hygiene items, 
and school supplies as a means of reaching out to children in their own communities with the Good 
News of Jesus Christ. For those who would like to participate in this popular ministry, the shoeboxes are 
now available, and participants should contact Janice (360) 710-6467 to get both the boxes and 
instructions for gifts and packing.  Each box will need a $9.00 donation to cover costs of shipping. The 
national collection week is November 15th-22nd	
 
Extra Info… 
 
Tithes, offerings and building funds for 9/8/21 deposit = $5635.00 
	

• Women’s Bible Study: – September 17th, 11:30pm at the Timberland Library.  Please contact 
Shari Stormo if you haven’t already done so.  360-275-7808 

 
• NBLCC Women’s Ministries: – Thank you to all who participated in the first meeting 

of NBL’s Women’s Ministry.  It was wonderful to have such a large turn out. I believe that 
everyone who participated felt blessed by the experience.  If you missed the September meeting 
plan to attend on October 1st.  You will be welcomed! 

 
• Prayers – please call the church line with your prayer requests of if you need pastoral care, 

360-275-3390. 
 
God’s peace 
North Bay Lutheran Council 
	


